
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the University Curriculum Committee 
March 27, 2007 

 
Sheila Dickison convened the UCC at 1:35 P.M. in 226 Tigert Hall. 
 
Members Present:  Sheila Dickison, Chair,  Cammy Abernathy, Thomasenia Adams, 
Kelli McCormack Brown, Anthony Dasta, Ken Gerhardt, Stephanie Hanson, Yumiko 
Hulvey, Albert Matheny, Andrew McCollough, Michael McKenzie, Steve Pritz, Lynn 
Romrell, Caroline Wiltshire. 
Guests:  Karelissa Hartigan, Joanne Foss, Lynn Frazier 
 

1. Approval of minutes of the February 27, 2007 meeting:  The minutes were 
approved. 

 
2. Proposed request for credit transfer approval in the Department of 

Classics:  Lynn Frazier of UFIC and Karelissa Hartigan from Classics 
explained this proposal. The request is for UF to become the “school of 
record” for both UF and non-UF students, granting UF credit as the school is 
not accredited.  Courses are offered across the curriculum, not just in Classics.    
Andy McCollough and Lynn Romrell suggested an amendment that only 
courses specifically reviewed and approved by UF can be recorded as UF 
course work.  McCullough motioned to table until April meeting, the motion 
was seconded.  In April, reconsiderations will include the number of non 
degree students and where they are coming from, and the SACS position on 
“school of record”.  UF students can continue to participate.  The issue is 
whether UF wants to be the school of record for other schools. 

 
3. Proposal to change course requirements for the Sales Engineering minor:  

Dr. Abernathy clarified the communication issue.  The changes were 
approved. 

 
4. Proposed modification of BS Degree in Nuclear and Radiological 

Sciences:  Dr. Abernathy clarified the modification.  Most majors already take 
APK courses, so the increased demand will be minimal.  Lab space is the 
limiting factor.  The modification was approved. 

 
5. Proposed revision to upper division curriculum for the Forest Resources 

and Conservation (FRC) major in the College of Agricultural and Life 
Sciences:  Deferred to April. 

 
6. Information item from the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences: changes 

in course content in BSC 2010 and BSC 2011:  Dr. Matheny and Dr. Hulvey 
explained this item.  These changes bring UF into sequence with other AAU 
institutions.  They are currently working on how to advise students. 

 



7. Approval of the Academic Calendar for 2011-2012:  A late spring break is 
a problem for modular courses, clinics (PH & HP), and makes it difficult for 
students to re-engage so late in the term.  There was a motion to recommend  
to the Academic Policy Council that Spring Break be March 3-10 for 2011-
2012. Dr Dickison and Steve Pritz will meet with them. This motion was 
approved.  The calendar was not yet approved. 

 
 
8. Information only items from Graduate School: No action required 
 

• Proposal to allow faculty in non-graduate-degree-granting programs to 
hold Graduate Faculty status. 

 
 

9. Notice of proposed new undergraduate courses:  A motion to accept all 
proposed new courses was approved. 

 
10. Notice of proposed changes to undergraduate courses:  Information item. 

 
Other news:  Tony Dasta retires April 30th. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:43 P.M. 
 
 
 


